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Department of Civil Aviation, Malaysia

Director General Notice

LIMITATION WITH REGARDS TO PERMIT TO FLY IN THE CASE OF A

1.1

1.2

1.3

1.4

PILOT OF AN AIRCRAFT USED IN GENERAL AVIATION OPERATION

Introduction

In exercise of the powers conferred by Regulations 29 and 202 of the Civil
Aviation Regulations 2016, the Director General makes this Director General

Notice (“Notice”).

This Notice is published by the Director General under section 240 of the Civil
Aviation Act 1969 [Act 3].

Following the aircraft accident at Seletar Airport, Singapore in October 2015, the
Transport Safety Investigation Bureau, Singapore has made several safety
recommendations. The purpose of this Notice is mandating those safety

recommendations.

This Notice shall come into force on 1st August 2017.



p Limitation with regards to Permit to Fly

2.1  This Notice is to remind a pilot of an aircraft used in any general aviation
operation who holds a valid permit to fly issued by the Director General shall not

fly the aircraft outside Malaysia or over any State.

2.2 Paragraph 2.1 shall apply to the pilot as specified in paragraph 2.1 even the pilot

holds a valid flight plan which allow him to fly outside Malaysia or over any State.

el
DATO’ SRI AZHARUDDIN ABDUL RAHMAN

Director General of Civil Aviation
Malaysia
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